

Gore Road, New Milton, Hampshire, BH25 6RS
Tel: 01425 625400
Fax: 01425 625425
enquiries@arnewood.hants.sch.uk
www.arnewood.hants.sch.uk

Working Together - Shaping Tomorrow

July 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

## Re: Year 11 Results

As we have reached the end of formal examinations, I wanted to write to offer my congratulations on both the resilience and conduct shown by our Year 11 students. Students have worked hard and will be keen to know what they have achieved, and so I detail below the arrangements around the summer examinations this year.

The GCSE results will be released **on Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> August**. Between **9.30** am and **11.30** am students will be able to collect their results from the Main **Hall** and staff will be in attendance to direct anyone who is unsure of where to go. Students should bring proof of identity as a number of staff in attendance will be non-teaching staff who may not recognise your child. Unfortunately, due to GDPR we are unable to give results to parents unless Ms White has received written signed permission from their child before the end of term.

When your child receives their results, they may wish to speak to a member of staff. If they have questions regarding Arnewood Sixth, we ask that they speak to Mr Colman on the morning. However, if they are unable to, they can contact him on <a href="mailto:m.colman@arnewood.hants.sch.uk">m.colman@arnewood.hants.sch.uk</a> or attend the problem-solving morning on <a href="mailto:Tuesday 29th">Tuesday 29th</a> August from 08.30 in the sixth form centre, no appointment necessary. For any other questions regarding the exams please contact either myself, or the Exams Officer, Ms White, at examresults@arnewood.net.

We will email out results on the afternoon of 24<sup>th</sup> August. Emails will be sent to the student's Arnewood email address only (this is in the form of 12345@arnewood.hants.sch.uk, where the number is the student's school log in). To prevent disappointment on the 24<sup>th</sup>, your child should check they can access their account, and if they are unable to, they should contact the IT Helpdesk at helpdesk@arnewood.hants.sch.uk or call 01425 625431 between 8am-2pm before the end of term. Due to the set up of the new academic year, Arnewood email accounts for students who are not continuing into the Arnewood Sixth Form will be closed on 30<sup>th</sup> August. Please ensure you have saved a copy of your child's results before this date.

The official exam certificates are normally delivered to the Arnewood School during November and your child will be able to collect them shortly after. We will inform you when these certificates are available via our twitter feed and on the school website, www.arnewood.hants.sch.uk.

If you have any questions regarding this, please contact me at j.hutson@arnewood.hants.sch.uk.

I hope that you all have a restful summer.

Yours faithfully

James Hutson

**Assistant Headteacher**